
 

 

 

 

Mitchell Freeway Extension - 

Hester Avenue to Romeo Road 

CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 

June 2023 

Mitchell Freeway Extension opening on 10 July 2023  
 

The Federal Minister for Transport, Catherine King MP, 

and the Deputy Premier and State Minister for 

Transport, Rita Saffioti MLA, have announced the 

Mitchell Freeway Extension from Hester Avenue to 

Romeo Road will open to road users on 10 July 2023.  

The 5.6km of new principal shared path, running the 

length of the extension will also open at the same time, 

along with the freeway extension, which includes the 

fully funded addition of the Butler Boulevard 

interchange, was constructed within budget by the 

Mitchell Extension Joint Venture, consisting of BMD 

Constructions and Georgiou Group.  

The extension will improve access to Perth’s growing 

northern corridor (see map). 

Finishing works and road works 

The project has constructed Romeo Road, a new east-

west link between Wanneroo Road and Marmion 

Avenue. Road users will notice construction activities 

on Romeo Road will continue beyond the extension 

opening. 

These works are required to create road connections 

for future developments north and south of Romeo 

Road. Intermittent lane closures and traffic 

management will occur along Romeo Road for the 

duration of these works.  The ongoing works also 

include landscaping. 

Testing and commissioning of new traffic signals along 

Romeo Road at Benenden Avenue will continue, with 

traffic signals operating under temporary 

configurations until the commissioning process is 

concluded.     

 

Last feedback opportunity  

Since the beginning of the project residents and 

stakeholders have been encouraged to provide 

feedback on our engagement and management of 

construction impacts.  

The web survey will close on 30 June 2023. If you wish 

to provide feedback, you can click on this link - 

'feedback survey' or visit our website 

www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/mitchell-fwy-extension  

Further information 

To stay up to date with the project, subscribe to email 

notifications via our project webpage at 

www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/mitchell-fwy-extension 

We also have a 24/7 project information line that can 

be contacted on 138 138 or email 

enquiries@mainroads.wa.gov.au 

  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/V2N5QKC
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